WARREN BOARD OF SELECTMEN SPECIAL MEETING Thursday, May 5, 2022

CALL TO ORDER:

C. Sackett called the meeting to order at 5:05.

Select Board Members Present: Todd Bixby, Chuck Sackett

Staff/Officials Present: Fire Chief – Art Heath, Town Administrator – Austin Albro, Road Agent – John Corso, WVSB Chairman – Don Bagley

Public Present: None

REVIEW AND DISCUSSION OF PINE HILL ROAD DRAINAGE/CULVERTS:

The Board of Selectmen met on Pine Hill Road to discuss culverts and drainage near 224 Pine Hill Road at the request of the Road Agent and property owner, Art Heath.

The Board reviewed the culverts and ditch lines along this portion of Pine Hill Road.

Road Agent John Corso explained his proposal to keep the culverts in the same locations and identified areas where ditching would be required in order to ensure proper drainage. The property owner, Art Heath, explained his concerns with the current design and suggested that the existing culverts be removed, allowing the water to flow further down Pine Hill Road.

The Board listened attentively to both suggestions and paid particular attention to the areas where new driveway culverts would have to be installed along Pine Hill Road, acknowledging the existence of ledge in the area. Both J. Corso and A. Heath offered to get transits but the Board declined at this time. There was additional discussion about whether changes to the existing locations of the culverts were necessary if the ditches were properly maintained.

ADJOURN:

C. Sackett moved the adjournment of the special meeting of the Select Board. The motion was seconded by T. Bixby. Vote: Sackett – yes, Bixby – yes, and the motion passed 2-0-0.

The Board adjourned at approximately 5:40 PM.

Chairman, Chuck Sackett Jr.

Selectman, Todd Bixby

Selectman, Shirley McCartin